
Villagers Win Awards 
 

The Civic Award winner for 2015 is  
Mr David Calcroft for his exceptional  
contribution to village life which  
includes his work as Chair of the Civic 
Society, Co-ordinator of BKV and 
Chair of the Parish Plan Committee.   

 

The Young Persons Civic Award winner is Harry  
Adams who has raised money towards a wheelchair 
for a disabled youngster, is a Beaver and Cub 
Leader, received an international award from Stafford 
Lions for undertaking 150 hours voluntary work and 
currently working towards his Duke of Edinburgh Gold 
Award. 
 

A Special Achievement Award was awarded to Claire 
Geoghegan for exceptional commitment and hard 
work in setting up and leading the campaign to keep 
Penkridge Library open.  

Best Kept Village 
 

 

This year’s judging has now 
finished and the Civic Society 
and Parish Council wish to 
thank all those who helped 
during the judging period. 
There have been many compliments on the  
village floral displays this year but unfortunately 
litter and dog fouling continues to be a problem. 
We eagerly await the result of this year’s  
competition. 
 

Posters from pupils at Marshbrook, Princefield, 
St. Michael’s and Penkridge Middle Schools  
supported the village entry and David Calcroft,  
Chairman of the Civic Society and Co-ordinator 
of Penkridge BKV, will be presenting the prizes 
at the Council’s September meeting. 

Chairman’s Charity 
 

The local work of Macmillan and Cancer  
Research are Cllr Stonehouse’s chosen charities 
for the year, and proceeds from the raffles at the 

band concerts have successfully started the  
fundraising. 

Defibrillator Training 
 

The Parish Council now has a defibrillator at the 
Haling Dene Centre. 

 

In an emergency the defibrillator can be accessed 
by phoning 999 and the machine will then give 

voice activated instructions for its use. 
 

It can be used without training, but for additional 
training contact Penkridge Community First  

Responders. 

PANTOMIME AT THE HALING DENE 

The Wizard of OzThe Wizard of OzThe Wizard of OzThe Wizard of Oz    
    

Saturday 21st November 2015 
 

Two performances: 1.30 pm and 3.30 pm 

Admission with tickets only - available at the Haling Dene Centre 

Tickets: £3 Adult - £2 Child 
 

Places will be limited      All children must be accompanied by an adult 
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Library Consultation 
 

The SCC is currently undertaking a  
consultation on the Opening Hours of  
Penkridge Library and also proposed 
changes to Staffordshire’s Mobile and  

Travelling Library Service.   
 

The Consultation closing date is 
Wednesday 2nd September 2015. 

 

Consultation questionnaires can be 
found online at: 

www.staffordshire.gov.uk/openinghours, 
at the Haling Dene Centre, Penkridge 
Library or on the Friends of Penkridge 

Library Facebook page. 



New Councillors 
 

The below named have been co-opted to fill the casual  
vacancies and will join the Council in September: 

 

Mrs Hilary Hughes onto Gailey Ward 
Mr Andrew Lenz onto North East Ward 
Mr Brian Heathcote onto West Ward 

 

Their contact details will be put on the Council’s website and in 
the next edition of the PPC News. 

Fact or Fiction? 
 

If you would like to find out what the 
Parish Council is really doing,  

why not come along to our next 
meetings at 7.30pm on  

Thursday 10th September and 
Thursday 8th October. 

PENKRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL 
 

PARISH ADMINISTRATOR - Lesley Griffiths, Haling Dene Centre, Cannock Road, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5DT -  
Tel: 01785 714157  email: clerk@penkpc.co.uk 
 

RECEPTION - Opening times 9am - 5pm (Monday - Friday) - Tel: 01785 714157 email: reception@penkpc.co.uk   
 

Parish Council Meetings are held at 7.30 pm in Room 1, Haling Dene Centre every second Thursday of the month except 
August 
 

PARISH COUNCILLORS 

Gailey Ward 
Vacancy 
 

Levedale Ward 
Isabel G A Ford  Belford Lodge, 30 Haling Road, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5BZ - Tel: 01785 712339   
email: i.ford@penkpc.co.uk 
 
North East Ward 
 

Bevan Craddock  44 Haling Road, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5DA - Tel: 01785 712733 email: b.craddock@penkpc.co.uk 
John L Eastwood  Horner, St. Michael’s Close Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5AD - Tel: 01785 712966   
email: j.eastwood@penkpc.co.uk 
Anthony Minshall  The Foxholes Cottage, Stafford Road, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5AS - Tel: 07976 816407   
email: a.minshall@penkpc.co.uk 
Vacancy 
 

South East Ward 
 

Anne J Geoghegan (Vice Chairman)  Sunny Bank, Mill Street, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5AY - Tel: 01785 713419   
email: a.geoghegan@penkpc.co.uk 
Gordon Hawkins  57 Templars Way, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5HR - Tel: 01785 714057  email: g.hawkins@penkpc.co.uk 
Petula Hughes  10 Wolverhampton Road, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5DP - Tel: 01785 714843   
email: p.hughes@penkpc.co.uk 
Victor J Kelly  12 Wulfric Close, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5EW  Tel: 01785 716779  email: v.kelly@penkpc.co.uk 
Vivienne Smith  29 Marsh Lane, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5BY  Tel: 01785 714129  email: v.smith@penkpc.co.uk 
Vacancy 
 

West Ward 
 

David Oldfield  1 Grange Cottages, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5NH - Tel: 01785 714373  email: d.oldfield@penkpc.co.uk 
Calvert Stonehouse (Chairman)  6 Grange Avenue, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5NW - Tel: 01785 713009   
email: c.stonehouse@penkpc.co.uk 
Vacancy 
 

SOUTH STAFFORDSHIRE COUNCIL 
North East & Acton Trussell Ward 
 

Len Bates, 11 Hempits Grove, Acton Trussell, ST17 0SL - Tel: 01785 714091  email: l.bates@sstaffs.gov.uk 
Isabel G A Ford, Belford Lodge, 30 Haling Road, Penkridge, ST19 5BZ - Tel: 01785 712339  email: i.ford@sstaffs.gov.uk 
 

South East Ward 
 

Christine J Raven, 7 Francis Close, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5HP - Tel: 01785 715936  email: c.raven@sstaffs.gov.uk 
John Raven, 7 Francis Close, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5HP - Tel: 01785 715936  email: j.raven@sstaffs.gov.uk 
 

West Ward 
 

Donald E Cartwright, Gailey Lea Farm, Penkridge, Stafford, ST19 5PT - Tel: 01785 712487 email: d.cartwright@sstaffs.gov.uk 
 

STAFFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

David Williams, 85 Wood Lane, Wedges Mills, Cannock, WS11 1SZ  - Tel: 01922 511319  email: david.williams2@staffordshire.gov.uk 
 

Mark Sutton  Gailey & Levedale only   -   Tel: 01902 851682 or  07814 144072  email: mark.sutton@staffordshire.gov.uk 
 

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT 
 

Jeremy Lefroy, Constituency Office, 15 Pearl House, Stafford Tech Park, Beaconside, Stafford, ST18 0GB - Tel: 01785 
252477  email: jeremy.lefroy.mp@parliament.uk 


